
STEAM Fair, Tuesday, March 5th
Join our Gallimore students and families on Tuesday, March 5th for
the STEAM Fair Open House. From 6:00 to 7:30 p.m. students will
showcase their STEAM Projects. You will be amazed by the
creativity of our Roadrunners! We hope to see you there!

Teacher Feature Raffle

The Teacher Feature Raffle is a fun way for our Roadrunners to have a special experience with a
Gallimore staff member.

Each student will receive one ticket for FREE. Additional tickets are purchased for $1.00 each.
Students often want to put multiple tickets in one raffle basket or they want to put a ticket in many
different teacher baskets.

TEACHER FEATURE- Students are still able to purchase tickets tomorrow, so feel free to send your
child to school with money and a completed Teacher Feature form. Tickets can also be purchased
at the PFO sponsored Skate Night on Tuesday, February 27th.





February
February 26th: PFO Meeting at 6:30 p.m.
February 27th: No School for Students (professional
development for staff), PFO Sponsored Skatin' Station Event
with Teacher Feature Raffle!
February 29th: Community Financial Deposit Day

March
March 1st: Favorite Sports Team Day (if you do not have a
favorite team wear your Gallimore spirit wear!)
March 5th: STEAM Fair Open House 6:00 to 7:30 p.m.
March 6th: Author Visit for March is Reading Month: Kelly Baptist
March 12th: Half Day of School, dismissal at 12:10 p.m.
March 12th: Word Play Parade at 11:40 a.m.
March 13th: Half Day of School, dismissal at 12:10 p.m.
March 25th-29th: Spring Break, No School for Students or Staff

April
April 12th: Yearbook orders are due ( Order your yearbook for Gallimore Elementary School)
April 18th: 6:00 to 6:45 p.m. -5th Grade Music Concert Berry and Gold,

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1S3DLoGDP3_C1l1iLxPOhoZWJHwDjZLHali1KCGa5ALw/edit?usp=sharing
https://ybpay.lifetouch.com/Order/SelectStudent?isAdvertisementOnly=False&jobnumber=13312622


April 18th: 7:15 to 8:00 p.m. - 5th Grade Music Concert Robertson and Heimberg
April 23rd: **please note date change** 6:00 - 6:45 p.m. - 3rd Grade Music Concert
April 23rd:**please note date change** 7:15 -8:00 p.m. -4th Grade Music Concert

May
May 22nd: Field Day
May 27th: No School, Memorial Day
May 31st: Fun Fair

June
June 11th: Half Day of School, dismissal at 12:10 p.m.
June 12th: Half Day of School, dismissal at 12:10 p.m. Last Day of School

Click here for the entire P-CCS 2023-2024 School Calendar

Gallimore Elementary School was recently featured in the monthly
publication, "Canton Today". This magazine is delivered to families
with a Canton address. Click here to read the article.

This week a few Gallimore 4th graders will be interviewed by 88.1
The Park. Good luck to Natalie and Ava! We can't wait to hear what
they have to share about Gallimore. Look for them to be featured
during the Moments with Merritt segment on 88.1 The Park
broadcast.

PFO Meeting Monday night at 6:30 p.m. in the media center.
Skatin' Station Event and Teacher Feature Raffle 6:00 to 8:00 p.m.

Vacation Form Reminder and Homework Expectations
If your family is planning to take your child out of school for 3 or more days a Student Vacation
Form should be completed and submitted to the office. The form can be sent digitally to Melissa
Lomibao, our office paraprofessional, at melissa.lomibao@pccsk12.com or it can be printed and
sent to school with your child. Forms should be submitted 5 days before the start of the vacation.

https://www.pccsk12.com/home/showpublisheddocument/28737/638195049418970000
https://mymediaflip.com/publication/?m=32390&i=816241&p=54&ver=html5
https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/track?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:25ded4a2-e967-3545-975e-88a3e88bfcd1
https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/track?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:25ded4a2-e967-3545-975e-88a3e88bfcd1
mailto:melissa.lomibao@pccsk12.com


When students are away from school it is difficult for the teacher to know the exact topics that will
be covered each day during the absence. This is because classroom learning is fluid and based on
student understanding of the topics and classroom discussions. For more details regarding
absences related to vacation please refer to the P-CCS Student Handbook. Page 36 outlines the
guidelines for elementary students.

Vote on a Long-standing Non-Homestead Millage Renewal

On Tuesday, February 27, P-CCS residents will have the opportunity to vote on a long-standing Non-
Homestead millage renewal, that would continue to generate operating revenue that is essential for
our district, over the next 20 years.

This is NOT a request for a tax rate increase, but simply an appeal to continue at the same funding
level that has been maintained since 1994. This millage applies only to local business, industrial,
and commercial property, and property that is not the owner’s primary residence. That means that
this millage does NOT apply to your primary residence in our community. Business and commercial
property owners will continue paying the same millage rate they are currently paying.

The Non-Homestead millage represents about 16 percent of Plymouth-Canton Community Schools
operating revenues each year. For P-CCS, this represents about $33.5 million dollars of our general
budget. In addition to supporting education programs and services, we use these funds for
teachers, school safety officers, school nurses, counselors, social workers, food service workers
and support staff who help ensure our students can learn, prepare and thrive in a safe, nurturing
learning environment. If the millage is not approved, the state will not make up the gap in funding.

For more information on this important proposal, please click on PCCSK12.com

P-CCS Early Middle College
Please join the P-CCS Early Middle College for a family information night on March 6, from 6 - 7:30
pm, at Plymouth High School, 8400 N Beck Rd, Canton, MI 48187, in Room 401. This will be an open
house format with the opportunity for students and parents to speak with college representatives
from Schoolcraft and Washtenaw Community College to learn more about their program and
answer questions. Students apply for the EMC in the spring of their ninth grade year.

School of Choice

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1yPSU-LFd0M5SqZ1vDSCG5Pxq7ZzpcQwWzgH9otAgXr8/edit
https://www.pccsk12.com/about-p-ccs/p-ccs-operating-millage-renewal-proposal


The Plymouth-Canton Community Schools Board of Education passed a limited School of Choice
resolution at its meeting on Tuesday, February 13, opening up a minimum of one seat for
kindergarten through grade 10 with a maximum of 500 seats for the 2024-25 school year. For the
seventh consecutive year, the district will enroll students through the school of choice provisions in
Section 105 and 105c, which means that families from Wayne County and all surrounding counties
(Washtenaw, Macomb, Oakland, Monroe) are welcome to apply.

As part of the resolution, and similar to last year, P-CCS will first open a one-time Intra-District (for
resident P-CCS students) Transfer application process that began last week (February 14). Similar
to School of Choice placements, Intra-District Transfers will only be available for open seats;
however, they will be considered before School of Choice placements are made. This application is
located on the official district website under the Student Services area and can be found by
searching ‘School Choice Options’ in the search engine.

The online School of Choice application window will be open from Friday, March 15 to Monday,
April 15 and can be found at www.pccsk12.com. All applications will be considered after the April
15 deadline; the application window closes at 11:59 p.m. EST on that day. The actual number of
School of Choice students enrolled into P-CCS from outside of the district will depend on
availability.

For more information, click on this Link.

Plymouth-Canton Community Schools Weekly Podcast
Plymouth-Canton Community Schools produces a weekly podcast with all the important district
information for students, staff and families. You can view the latest LPT in 3 podcast on the
district’s official YouTube channel at: LPT in ‘3’.

Stay Connected and Contact Us
Our Office Staff (email us by clicking on our name)
Mrs. Aimee Bell, Principal
Ms. Zaina Gennaoui, Student Support Coordinator
Mrs. Maria Beltran-Barrientos, Administrative Secretary
Mrs. Melissa Lomibao, Office Paraprofessional
Mrs. Shamalata Raman, Office Paraprofessional
Mrs. Cheryl Wiseman, School Nurse
Mrs. Amanda Prothero, Healthcare Technician

Website: https://www.pccsk12.com/our-schools/elementary-schools/gallimore
Phone: 734-416-3150
Twitter: @GallimoreKids

http://www.pccsk12.com/
https://www.pccsk12.com/about-p-ccs/departments/student-services/p-ccs-choice
https://www.pccsk12.com/about-p-ccs/departments/student-services/p-ccs-choice
https://www.youtube.com/results?search_query=LPT+in+3
mailto:aimee.bell@pccsk12.com
mailto:zaina.gennaoui@pccsk12.com
mailto:maria.beltran-barrientos@pccsk12.com
mailto:melissa.lomibao@pccsk12.com
mailto:shamalata.raman@pccsk12.com
mailto:cheryl.wiseman@pccsk12.com
mailto:amanda.prothero@pccsk12.com
https://www.pccsk12.com/our-schools/elementary-schools/gallimore
tel:734-416-3150
https://www.twitter.com/@GallimoreKids


Aimee Bell
P-CCS Elementary School Principal


